
Exercise: Health and Performance

Biomedical Physio and Kines 143

Section: D100

Term: 2014 Spring

Instructor: Instructor: Brent Flodin 

E-mail: brent_flodin@sfuc.ca 

Website: http://www.sfu.ca/˜bwf1 

Discussion Topics: Course Description 

This course is designed to introduce the student to the areas of exercise management and 
exercise physiology. A secondary goal is to expose the student to a progressive and varied 
exercise regime that will help them in determining their own lifetime fitness goals and 
training plan. The importance of individual variation and personal exercise prescription will 
be emphasized. Since active participation is an essential feature of the course, students 
will be required to complete a brief physical activity readiness questionnaire and informed 
consent prior to commencing the exercise program. Students should be prepared to engage in 
additional physical activity outside of laboratory times at least once per week.

 

Due to practical considerations, running and calisthenics will be a major form of exercise in 
this course. Fitness level in the labs is not graded, only participation. Students unable to 
run as part of their exercise program may still register for this course, however all 
students are expected to attend laboratory sessions even if unable to participate.

 

Lecture Topics 

Lectures will cover the basics of human body structure and function as they relate 
specifically to exercise.  The components of fitness will be discussed, as will the training 
required to progressively improve these parameters.  The laboratory sessions are part of an 
exercise program designed to put into practice the theory presented in the lectures.  Lecture 
and laboratory schedules are available on the course website.

Grading: Your fitness levels are not part of Kin 143 grading criteria.

 

iClicker Evaluation: 10%. During lectures multiple choice questions will be posed that must 
be answered via the iClicker system.  3.33% of this total mark will be assigned for answering 
the question (effectively an attendance mark) and 6.67% will be assigned for correct answers. 
 Your top 16 scores from the 24 lectures will count towards this 10%. 

 

Midterm Exam: 20%. 10:30-11:20 am, Wednesday, February 26th.  Exam will cover text chapters 
and laboratory discussions up to and including Chapter 6. 

 

Final Exam: 45%. 8:30-10:30 am, Tuesday April 22nd. The final exam will cover all material 
presented during the course with an emphasis on material presented after the midterm.  Note 
this exam is two hours long. 
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Lab Participation: 6%. Based on attendance at Monday and Wednesday laboratory sessions.  You 
are allowed to miss one session without providing evidence of illness.  After that you have 
to provide evidence in the form of a completed certificate of illness as available on the 
course website. This is a pain, but unfortunately the honour system has weaknesses of its 
own. If you miss 8 or more lab sessions without medical evidence you will receive an N for 
the course. We encourage you to work out additionally on Friday or Saturday as it is 
preferable that you exercise a minimum of three times per week (depending on type of training 
and health). You may want to organize some optional running groups on Fridays with other BPK 
143 students. Participation in a third training session is not mandatory and will not count 
towards the 6% attendance mark.   

 

Online Fitness Test submissions: 9%. How well you perform in the fitness tests in not graded. 
However you do have to complete the fitness tests (unless injured/ill) and score your 
results. Simply put, the purpose of this evaluation is that you learn how to use the fitness 
tests and understand the physiological rationale for the tests. See the Kin143 web page or 
eText for due dates. Note: you must complete the PAR-Q and informed consent forms before you 
will have access to these on-line fitness tests. 

 

Term paper (Personal Health and Fitness Program): 10%.  Due Monday, March 31st.  Design your 
own health and fitness program for summer 2014 (April-August). Describe the goals of your 
program (e.g. improvement or maintenance of present physical fitness level, weight reduction, 
preparation for sport, etc.). Focus on fitness components only. Additional goals related to 
health (e.g. improvement of nutritional habits, cessation of cigarette smoking) are obviously 
important but should not be included in this term paper and will not be assessed for 
additional marks. The format of this paper will be discussed during the semester and example 
resources will be made available. 

 

Penalties for Late Submission of Assignments:  There will be no extensions except for 
verifiable medical and/or family emergencies. A penalty of 10% per day will be assessed for 
late assignments. I recognize that you have other classes and commitments, so please plan 
your semester in advance to ensure you are able to meet your various deadlines. 

 

In the case that you are required to miss an exam due to illness or family emergency, the 
instructor should be notified before the exam would be written. A certificate of illness is 
available on the course website and must be completed in order to write a make-up exam. 

Required Texts: Required Text 

Anthony Leyland.  Exercise: Health and Performance, Kendall Hunt, 2011.

ISBN: 978-0-7575-9573-8 

http://webcom9.grtxle.com/index.cfm?cu=exercise 

Recommended Texts: 

Materials/Supplies: Clothing 

Students must wear suitable clothing while exercising. Outdoor and indoor running, weight 
training, and calisthenics, along with some fitness tests, make up the active portion of the 
course. Total running mileage per week will be low (1  5 miles) so specialized footwear is 
not normally required. We will not run outside in very poor weather.
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Prerequisite/Corequisite: A background in science isnt required, though previous experience 
with related courses (e.g. BPK 142, Bio 12) will be helpful. 

Notes: Failure to attend an examination

 
Students who miss examinations due to exceptional circumstances (such as serious illness or 
compassionate reasons) are required to obtain a physician&sqts certificate, whereby the 
physician states that you were unable to write your midterm or final on the set date due to a 
medical condition beyond your control, or other supporting documents in order to obtain 
consideration in the course.  Such documents must be filed with the Dept. Chair (via the 
Biomedical Physiology and Kinesiology office) or Registrar within four calendar days of the 
date on which the examination was to have been written.  Exceptional circumstances must be 
approved by the Undergraduate Program Committee in order for a student to receive 
consideration.
 
Students must check the exam schedule when making course selections.  Students are reminded 
that final examinations may be scheduled at any time during the examination period and that 
students should avoid making travel or employment arrangements for this period.
 
 
 
 
Academic honesty and student conduct

 
Academic honesty is a condition of continued membership in the University community. 
Academic dishonesty, including plagiarism or any other form of cheating is subject to serious 
academic penalty, i.e. failure on an assignment, failure in a course, suspension or expulsion 
from the University.
 
The University codes of student conduct and academic honesty are contained in policies T10.01 
and T10.02 which are available in the Course Timetable and on the Web via 
http://www.reg.sfu.ca.
 

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


